
	BULMER PARISH COUNCIL ANNUAL MEETING
of Bulmer Parish Council
28th April 2025 commencing at 7.00pm in Bulmer Village Hall



[bookmark: _heading=h.gjdgxs]Present: Cllr Tony Wood (Chair), Cllr Dario Elice, Cllr Malcolm Foster, Cllr Ben Fargher, Cllr Sarah McIntosh, William Heyes (Clerk),

3 resident(s) of the village				
		        
	
	
	Action

	1.
	Election of Chairman and Declaration of Acceptance of Office
Tony Wood proposed  as Chairman by Cllr Elice, seconded by Cllr Foster
	

	2.
	Election of Vice Chairman
Cllr Elise proposed as Vice Chairman by Cllr Wood, seconded by Cllr Foster
	

	3.
	Apologies Caroline Goodricke
	

	4.
	Minutes of the last meeting 28th October 2024
Approved and signed by the Chairman as being a true and accurate record
	

	5.
	Matters Arising 
None
	

	6.
	Chairman’s Report 
See attached
	

	7.
	Declarations of Interest 
None
	

	8.
	Resignation of Cllr Foster
Cllr Foster has decided to resign from now having served 50 years on the Parish Council; he joined at the May Annual meeting in 1975.
	

	9.
	Co-option of Councillor Michael Cleary
Michael Cleary has been co-opted to join the council by Cllr Wood, seconded by Cllr Elice
	

	10.
	Public Participation Session 
Community Speedwatch is ongoing and due to restart on April 30th.The CSW polite notice signs have been purchased and have been agreed to be put on on the 30mph poles a resident of the village has offered to put the signs up. Two residents organise the CSW volunteers and it involves a lot of work to submit data to the Police and volunteers in the group are restricted on key times. CSW is not a viable permanent solution to reduce the speed of cars in the village. A letter from a resident has been received with a proposal to apply for grant to put in place a speed camera sign, and have SLOW written on the road at both entrances of the village as well as petition to reduce the speed form 30mph to 20mph.
	

	11.
	Financial Update & Approval of Payments
	



	DATE
	PAID BY
	INCOME
	ORGANISATION
	PARTICULARS
	OUTGOINGS

	
	
	
	
	
	

	04.02.25
	TW/WH
	
	Value Products Limited
	CSW Polite Notice Signs
	£45.17

	04.02.25
	TW/WH
	
	Walker & Hutton ltd
	VH Kitchen Heating
	£648.00

	07.02.25
	
	£648.00
	Village Hall
	Walker & Hutton - Kitchen Heating
	

	21.02.25
	Cheque
	£4,300.51
	Village Hall
	VH Flooring & Decorating invoices
	

	21.02.25
	TW/WH
	
	Lime Contracting
	Village Hall Decorating
	£3,356.40

	21.02.25
	TW/WH
	
	Country Carpets & Beds
	Village Hall Flooring
	£944.11

	05.03.25
	online
	£955.78
	HMRC VTR
	HMRC Tax refund
	

	08.03.25
	TW/WH
	
	Cleveland Corrosion Control
	Village Sign Replacement
	£1,320.00

	10.03.25
	TW/WH
	
	Village Hall
	VAT Winter reclaim pt.1
	£757.40

	12.03.25
	Cheque
	£912.46
	Village Hall
	Village Hall boiler and Tables
	

	12.03.25
	TW/WH
	
	Village Hall
	VAT Winter reclaim pt.2
	£157.35

	12.03.25
	TW/WH
	
	S & Mrs S Booth
	Village Hall Works - boiler and tables
	£63.76

	13.03.25
	
	
	Mr W Heyes
	NP printing expenses
	£63.76

	18.03.25
	Cheque
	£232.76
	Village Hall
	Village Hall boiler install
	

	18.03.25
	
	
	Charlie Foster Plumbing & Heating
	Village Hall boiler install
	£232.76

	29.03.25
	
	
	Compass Point Planning
	Consultant's invoice 3
	£3,980.40

	14.04.25
	online
	
	HMRC Shipley
	Clerk's Wages 2025 Q1
	£63.00

	14.04.25
	TW/WH
	
	Mr W HEYES
	Clerk's Wages 2025 Q1
	£252.00

	14.04.25
	TW/WH
	
	YLCA
	Membership Subscription
	£146.00

	24.04.25
	TW/WH
	
	Village Hall
	Hire of Hall
	£25.00

	26.04.25
	TW/WH
	
	Groundwork UK R/C
	Neighbourhood Plan Funding Refund
	£2,267.64



	12.
	Current Bank Balance - £2329.13
All remaining Neighbourhood Plan budget has been returned, ready to reapply for funding.
	

	13.
	2024/2025 Precept - new precept of £2,800 which has been accepted but not yet received. Expected 30th April.

A letter from a resident was received with concerns that we’ve increased our precept by more than 5%, Bulmer PC has responded that since 2019 the precept has not increased at all having remained at £2,400. The increase in precept this year accounts to a 2.6% increase per year since 2019. 
	

	14.
	Village Hall Report 
The Village Hall report has been received from the Village Hall Committee Chairman, Stephen Booth.

An issue with the established VAT agreement has been raised by the Village Hall Committee’s accountant, and we have agreed to halt claiming VAT on behalf of the VH until we know we are correct to continue. Clerk is looking for guidance from the YLCA.
	




WH

	15.
	Councillor’s responsibilities
Updates to the individual Councillors responsibilities are going to be updated and circulated over email before the next meeting in July.
	

TW

	16.
	Planning Applications 
· ZE25/00143/CAT - Belle Vue Cottage - Fell 1 No. Ash Tree - no objections 
· ZE25/00079/HOUSE - Scatterpenny - Erection of part single, part two storey rear extension, following partial removal of existing summer house and erection of a detached double garage following removal of existing garage. - no objections
· ZE25/00203/CAT - Northfield Cottage - Fell 1 No. Blackthorn Tree - concerns raised with the Village Hall and Castle Howards but no objections, mentioned in Chairman’s Report
	

	17.
	Neighbourhood Plan - 
All members of the Parish Council have read the draft plan and all agree to move it forward to public review. When printed, two copies will be available to be accessed in the phone box, and flyers will be printed and distributed through the village by May 10th. The draft Plan will be open to public review and submitted to NYC for feedback and advice for 6 weeks. It will then be put forward to referendum in the village by NYC with the intention to become an accepted policy by Autumn 2025.
	

	18.
	Bulmer Parish Council Website & Whatsapp Group
It is unlikely to move to the community whatsapp group.

Updates to the website are due with financial uploads and NP planning documents.
	
DE

DE/WH

	19.
	Village Noticeboard and Telephone
Cllr McIntosh has ordered a UV film to protect the noticeboard and will fit it in mid May. Cllr McIntosh will contact the contractor to review and fix the plyboard on the village noticeboard mid May.

Telephone box will be repainted by PC in July
	
SM

	20.
	Defibrillator and VETS telephone service

[bookmark: _heading=h.qy9m5mmcqyh8]Cllr Elice confirmed that the defibrillator has been registered with the ambulance service and has been checked.

The VETS service is being tested as it is not currently reaching all members of the group, the number is being tested by Community Heartbeat Trust. An updated flyer will be issued to all residents once it is fully re-established. 
	





WH

	21.
	Community Speed Watch
Addressed above
	

	22.
	Missing village sign 
The new sign has been installed and reclaim started as agreed by HHNL and NYC 
	
WH

	23.
	Kissing Gate Repair - has been repaired by the landowner
	



	
	AOB
[bookmark: _heading=h.30j0zll]The Grass verges will be cut by Nigel Fargher and invoiced as normal each year.
[bookmark: _heading=h.4njk5cfrr4ch]
[bookmark: _heading=h.88qxjvxz1w1j]A Blue Bell walk will be run on Friday with donations accepted for the Church.
[bookmark: _heading=h.joyszey2rvl3]
	


	
	Future Meetings
July 28th, Nov 3rd

Meeting end  19 50 PM

	

	
	
	

	
	
	




Signed 					Chair Bulmer Parish Council




	
	
	






